
 

February 1, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Ralph Ostmeyer, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 136-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Ostmeyer: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 91 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 91 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 91 would establish the Disaster Reimbursement Fund.  Monies in the Disaster 

Reimbursement Fund could be spent for the expenditures of any disaster which was issued a 

proclamation declaring a state of disaster emergency.  The fund would not retain its own interest 

earnings.  Rather, the bill directs the earnings to a fund that does not yet exist, the Kansas 

Emergency Management and Homeland Security Fund.   

 

 Enactment of SB 91 would have no fiscal effect on the Adjutant General’s Department.  

Although the bill creates a new fund, it does not provide any revenue source to that fund. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Cheri Froetschner, Adjutant General’s Office  


